SBBA. Executive Meeting. No 9 - Sunday 8th January 2017 11.00 am
Kingdom Brass Band hall, 322 High St Cowdenbeath KY4 9NT


1   
WELCOME

President Carrie Boax welcomed the executive members to meeting No. 9, the first of 2017. She thanked Kingdom Brass for the use of their facilities for the meeting and asked Julie Sanderson to convey this message to the band. She also wished everyone present and all bands a very Happy New Year.

She commented that it would almost certainly be a challenging year for SBBA, particularly as the executive were now homeless, the former HQ in Livingston having had the lease removed at very short notice. She also thanked everyone who assisted in packing up all the SBBA equipment and moving it to storage at very short notice over the holiday period. She emphasised that SBBA required to find suitable office and storage premises quickly. 
She also made special mention of Alan Douglas who had been hospitalised over the festive period and wished him a speedy return to full health.  Note: Alan later arrived at the meeting at 11.30am  and thanked everyone for their kind wishes during his illness.
Despite the challenges faced during the past year she recorded her thanks to all for a really productive year for SBBA in 2016. 

Executive Members
Carrie Boax (President), Ann Murray (VP), Julie Sanderson (Treasurer), Tom Allan (Secretary), Steven Gray, Prof. Raymond Thomson, Euan Meikle, Michael McLaughlin, Andrew Smith, Rhegan Fraser (NCBBA), Brian Walker (ESBBA) and Alan Douglas. In attendance: Donald L Reid (Minute Secretary) and John Boax, Education and Development Officer.
Apologies for absence

Apologies were intimated from Peter Fraser, Danny Harrison, John Gilmour, Damian Martin, 
Colin Stevely, Mark Good (Press & Publicity Officer).

MINUTE NO 8 – SBBA MEETING 30 OCTOBER 2016

The minute of the SBBA meeting of 30 October 2016 was accepted and approved as a true minute with the inclusion of Damian Martin as an attendee. Proposed by Anne Murray and seconded by Steven Gray.
3
MATTERS ARISING (Not otherwise on the agenda)
3.1 
Trustee Meeting Update (27 December 2016)
The president provided the executive with a verbal update on the SBBA Trustees meeting held on 27 December 2016. They discussed premises for SBBA having found on 8th December 2016 that the current HQ was up for sale by auction. The president explained that there might be an opportunity to move to premises in Beith, North Ayrshire, at a former List D Residential School, Geilsland. The secretary and President have been working hard to try to establish contact and information from other potential premises and will continue to pursue these avenues. SBBA equipment is currently in storage in Kilmarnock. The estimated cost is in excess of £500 plus storage charges.
3.2 
Working Group

With regard to issues highlight in item 7.1 of minute of October 30 2016 (Letter from Editor of British Bandsman), a small working group has been formed to look at the issue and report back to SBBA executive.
3.3 
Events Calendar

The SBBA Events calendar for 2017 has been pulled together and will be published in time for the SBBA AGM on 28 January 2017.
3.4
NYBBS Easter Course

NYBBS Easter course was discussed and steady progress was being made with arrangements and it was heartening that applications were coming in at a steady pace. Action: T Allan and J Boax to visit Inverness on an inspection visit as soon as possible. 
3.5 
SBBA Photographer

A voluntary SBBA photographer has now been appointed. Jim Doyle has been confirmed for the Scottish Championships and will be contacted as other events arise.
3.6
Besson


C Boax/T Allan met with Besson at the Festival of Brass and a contract was agreed which will be for 2017 and 2018. Besson are also interested in being involved with NYBBS. Yamaha also met with SBBA at this event and are interested in supporting our youth events and initiatives, including NYBBS. This opportunity will be further explored by the President and any news with be fed back at the next meeting.
3.7
YMI Funding

The YMI funding is still now at stage two of the decision making process, but it is hoped to know the position by the end of January or early February 2017.

3.8
EBBA
The president explained that SBBA is one of sixteen affiliated organisations to EBBA. One band from Scotland is invited to represent Scotland each year at the European Championships. One youth band from each section is also invited to take part. 
The deadline for acceptance to EBBA is 31 December each year. This date makes it very difficult for bands to accept invitations and going to EBBA is extremely expensive for individual bands. 
The president confirmed that Borders Youth Band is going in 2017. She also said that West Lothian Youth Band has organised a tour at Easter to Holland, so it will be difficult for them financially to go to EBBA. EBBA, despite the deadline being passed, are still keen to see a senior Scottish Band taking part in the senior competition. A full discussion on the various issues ensued.
The president advised that Fiona Kennedy, Paul Jamieson and Kyle McCorquodale have been successful in securing a position on EYBB and will represent SBBA at the European Youth Brass Band in 2017. 

Motion from Julie Sanderson: It was proposed that contact be made with EBBA to ask that some flexibility of acceptance of invitations be considered to allow each country to be represented at the Europeans. Unanimously agreed.
Action: Secretary will write to EBBA explaining this issue from the perspective of SBBA.

4 
EDUCATION

4.1
Child Protection 

The secretary advised that the CPO report had been previously circulated. The President thanked our CPO for all of her sterling work and looks forward to her input at our learning Festival 2017. 
Education

4.2
 AGM & Learning Festival (Saturday 28 January 2017 in Dunfermline)

John Boax delivered a verbal report. He spoke about the AGM and Learning Festival to be held in the King Malcolm Hotel, Dunfermline on Saturday 28 January 2017. He hoped there would be a good turnout by bands across Scotland for this important event. 

He explained that Saltire Brass will play during the lunch break. There would be a range of workshops available including Alan Fernie leading a workshop on composing; Caroline Farren on Child Protection issues; Stuart Black on NABB Conductors; Creative Scotland on funding issues; John Boax on education matters and several other workshops still to be confirmed. There will also be a range of other stalls that should be of special interest to attendees. It was hoped that many younger band members would also take the opportunity to come along to this event.
4.2.1
Start-up bands

Highland youth band is the next start up band. Arran, Stranraer and other recent start up bands seem to be making good progress. NYBBS enrolment forms coming in steadily. 
4.2.2
Scottish Composers Competition
He was pleased that the proposed Young Scottish Composers competition has so far attracted 11 forms of interest. This could be increased with further advertising. The aim is to encourage young Scottish composers and a spin off was to increase the music holding of NYBBS.

4.2.3 
Visit by Luxemburg Youth Band

In 2018 Luxemburg Youth Band (80 players) hope to tour Scotland in July/August 2018 and have been in contact with the aim of having an involvement with youth bands to see how they could help on the tour. John Boax will liaise with the touring band.
4.2.4
NYBSS Bursary

A parent had been in touch with regard to a bursary for NYBBS. Some financial support is available and a decision will be based on personal circumstances; location and the amount of money available via SBBA. Action- Following the deadline for application on 1st Feb the Trustees will meet to make a decision on the awards.
4.3 
NYBBS 2017 (Easter 4-6 April in Inverness or Strathallan) and Summer Courses (23-29 July at Strathallan)
The president reported that NYBBS arrangements are progressing well but they are still keen to recruit more young players and secure deposits for the Easter course to make it financially viable as quickly as possible. 
It was stressed that players need to commit much earlier to avoid potential cash-flow problems for SBBA because the cost of administering these courses is considerable. John Boax estimates that around 100 young people will attend the Easter course. 
NYBBS provisionally booked for Easter (4-6 April) in Inverness and the summer course at Strathallan from 23-29 July. The summer course will culminate with an afternoon and evening concert in Perth. 

4.4
Proposed Youth Committee

Rheagan Fraser, area representative for Northern Counties and NYBBS member, spoke briefly about the involvement of young people in the brass band movement and their importance to the future of bands. 
She said that many young people would be keen to have a positive involvement including helping at SBBA organised events. She explained that she knew around eight young people who were keen to be included in any youth sub-committee that might be formed.
She saw one positive avenue being young people working alongside John Boax to help attract new young people into banding or simply to help out at various SBBA events or workshops and thereby raising the profile of young people in banding.  John Boax felt that it was a really important issue and it would give young people a voice and their involvement in helping at events would be invaluable.
Action: After much discussion it was decided that this issue needed to be investigated further and the views of young members could be sought at the AGM and Learning Festival on 28 January 2017. Rheagan was thanked for her commitment to SBBA and NYBBS and for clearly outlining her views on this important issue.
5 
EVENTS – FESTIVAL OF BRASS 2017
5.1 
Scottish Open – Saturday 25 November 2017 - Perth
Arrangements are well in hand. The president advised that Besson will provide some sponsorship for the event. Bands will be advised of a percussion list. 
The president confirmed that Besson had now paid £2,000 for last year’s Scottish Open and £1,500 for this year’s event, which was very welcome and greatly appreciated. 
5.2 
Scottish Youth Championships – 25/26 November 2017 – Perth Concert Hall

John Gilmour had indicated that he would not be serving on the SBBA committee in 2017. The president paid tribute to John’s work on SBBA over many years. She said John Gilmour had been a great ambassador for the brass band movement and his work with the youth championships had been excellent and carried out quietly and very effectively. 
It was clear that John Gilmour’s role in the youth championships had involved a huge amount of work that was not always appreciated as things simply happened efficiently and effectively. 
One member asked if John could be approached to consider shadowing any new youth championship co-ordinator, thus ensuring a successful handover for any new appointee. The secretary agreed to raise this matter with John Gilmour

Action: Secretary to approach John Gilmour Re assisting a future co-ordinator for the youth championships 
5.3 
Challenge Contest - Saturday 18 November 2017 – Grand Hall, Kilmarnock OR 2nd December at Perth Concert Hall (Date and location to be confirmed ASAP)
There was mixed feedback about the Kilmarnock venue for 2016.  Alan Douglas felt the social areas were perhaps too small. The secretary advised that he had enquired about main hall  (Grand Hall) as a storage area for the 2017 event with the performance being in the Theatre.  It was felt that the stage was slightly tight in the Grand Hall. However, there was a good turnout of bandsman and members of the public, which was really positive. Perth Concert hall have offered 2nd December 2017 for this event. Tom Allan and John Boax will endeavour to finalise the date/location and circulate these via SBBA web site as soon as practicable.
5.4 
2017 AGM Learning Festival – Saturday 28 January 2017 

In respect of the AGM it was confirmed that there were no formal proposals to be dealt with at the AGM and indeed the date for receipt had now passed. The secretary advised that president Carrie Boax had been formally proposed for re-election on the proposal of Derek Leitch and seconded by Alan Douglas. There were no counter proposals. 

The secretary stated that 14 bands still to pay their annual subscription to SBBA and several bands had paid £150 instead of £200, but he is addressing this issue with the individual bands. 

The minute secretary advised that unfortunately he would be unable to be present at the AGM and asked if someone could take the formal minute of the AGM. The secretary would arrange for this to be done.
There will be an informal social event in the evening taking the form of a ceilidh. The cost will be £7. There will be stovies for the meal and a raffle will be held to offset costs. VP Anne Murray, who is organising this part of the evening, stated that it would be good to have an idea of numbers attending.
It was hoped that as many as possible would attend the AGM and Learning Festival. Publicity around the event would be increased during the month of January.
5.5
Besson Solo and Ensemble (4/5 February 2017 – Howden Centre, Livingstone)
Only two entries received so far. Anne will chase up qualifiers.  Borders contest and Grampian area still to hold their competitions. An accompanist was required for this year, so members were asked to make suggestions to the secretary. Anne agreed to organise the accompanist.

5.6 
Scottish Championships 11/12 March 2017 – Perth Concert Hall – Pre-Draw
Bands were balloted about whether they were in favour or against a pre-draw for the Scottish Championships. The secretary had compiled the responses received and also outlined their various reasons for wishing/not wishing a pre-draw. The vast majority highlighted travel, transport costs, child-care and work schedules in favour of a pre-draw. The reasons against a pre-draw included lack of atmosphere in the hall because bands did not arrive until nearer the time to play. 
The result of the ballot was championship section – two in favour of a pre-draw and 8 against; 1st section two voted for a pre-draw and 8 against; 2nd section 10 voted for a pre-draw and one band did not vote; 3rd Section 6 voted in favour of a pre-draw and two voted against; 4th section 10 voted in favour of a pre-draw and one voted against. 
Accordingly, due to the expressed democratic wishes of members’ bands, apart from the championship section and 1st section who voted against a pre-draw, all other sections will have a pre-draw at the Scottish Championships.
Adjudicators have been booked. Rooms have been booked at the Premier Inn. Photographer has also been booked.
5.7
West Lothian Festival (Sunday 11 June 2017) West Lothian Festival is in doubt and the secretary will liaise with the individuals concerned to clarify the situation. Note: It was later intimated that this event would not take place in 2017.
5.8 Challenge Contest - Saturday 18 November 2017 – Grand Hall, Kilmarnock OR 2nd December at Perth Concert Hall (Date and location to be confirmed ASAP)

See Item 5.3 above.
6
FINANCE

6.1
Report

Treasurer, Julie Sanderson, advised of the current SBBA financial position and circulated a written report.  The paper outlined the breakdown for the Festival of Brass. She advised that the financial records would shortly be examined to meet the OSCAR deadline. 

6.2 
Funding

SBBA have reached the second round for potential funding for 2017/18. She hopes that SBBA will be invited to apply for 2018/19 funding in July 2017. A full discussion on funding ensued. Audited books will be available for the AGM.

 The treasurer is also looking at the potential of European funding which is based on collaborative work with one or more European countries, but this seemed to be very complicated and time consuming.

7 
CORRESPONDENCE & PUBLICITY

7.1
Communications

The following correspondence had been received and dealt with by the secretary. 

1 
Correspondence from: Strathallan School Re NYBBS course;

2 
Letter of resignation from SBBA committee received from John Gilmour after 14 years; (See item 5.2 herein)
3 
Strathearn Band has moved from being a youth band to non-contesting; 
4 
Elaine Roxburgh to say she will not be at AGM, but willing to sit on the committee; 
5 
Letter from Laura Good thanking SBBA for being represented at the Christmas concert of I
Inverclyde Band; 
6 
Letter from Alan Hope highlighting recommended costs for adjudicators. It also specified that all adjudicator fees will be re-assessed in 2017 with new rates applicable from 2018;
7 
Letter of thanks from Alan Court Re Scottish Open at Perth.
8 
Correspondence regarding one individual recording and videoing in Perth Concert Hall which is against hall rules. The attitude of the individual was disappointing. It was agreed that a short written notice highlighting the joint Perth Concert Hall and SBBA policy will be included in future contest brochures and trust that individuals will have the good grace to comply; 
9 
Mark Good, press officer, intimated by letter his intention, with regret, to stand-down from his role in SBBA due to new work commitments. The president said that Mark Good had made a remarkable contribution to SBBA and would be sadly missed for his professionalism, commitment and not least his work with young people.
7.2
Press Officer Report

In the absence of Mark Good, press officer, it was intimated by Tom Allan, secretary, there was now an urgent need to identify a suitable able and highly motivated banding individual with the knowledge and commitment to fill this key role. Members were asked to thoughtfully consider nominating potential able candidates.
8
AREA ASSOCIATIONS

8.1
Northern Counties 

It was noted the NCBBA solos and quartets will now take place on Sunday 22 January 2017. This was a rescheduled date. The NCBBA open competition is now on Sunday 4 June 2017. The venue has still to be confirmed, but provisionally it will be in Kinross.
8.2 
Fife BBA 

No report.
8.3 
East of Scotland BBA (Mid Scotland and Lothian)

There is apparently an interim committee operating, but nothing to report at this juncture.
8.4 
West of Scotland BBA

Hope to organise more regular meetings.  They are looking at the possibility of a youth contest in liaison with the Robert Burns Centre.
. 

8.5
Borders Brass Band Association

The BBA are in good form. They met on 18 December 2016. They have calendar of events. The Borders Youth band is going to European Championships. A special training event takes place on   March. Border Solos takes place on 21 January in Hawick. On 21 April a concert and civic reception will be held at Borders Council HQ. On 28th the youth band leave from Selkirk going to the European Championships. SBBA wish them well in their endeavours and success at the Europeans.
8.6
SW Scotland BBA
It was intimated that the SW Scotland BBA would not be holding their qualifiers but hope to in future years.  SBBA have offered assistance and the secretary will chase this up. The treasurer will contact Emma Thomson regarding the potential for financial support.


9
MEMBERSHIP & REGISTRATION

9.1
Sub-committee report

Tom Allan reported that currently there are 1947 registered players. Championships 10 bands; 1st section 10 bands;  2nd section 11; 3rd section 11 and 4th section 16.

10 
FUTURE MEETINGS

Next SBBA meeting, which will be short, will be determined following the AGM which will take place on Saturday 28 January. 

11
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

11.1
Life Membership 

Two members were approved for SBBA Life Membership - Charles Keenan of Kirkintilloch Kelvin Band and Jim Kelly of Lochgelly.
11.2 
Close of meeting

The meeting closed at 3.30pm with a vote of thanks to the president. 

Donald L Reid

Minute Secretary

15 January 2017
7

